Approved  

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

May 30, 2012 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, May 30, 2012 at 6:30 pm. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Giunta. TA Veloski was also present.     











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 









   1.1 Earl Leighton Re: Weight posted roads – Mr. Leighton stated there are signs on Roxbury Road & Shute Hill Road posting the limit of 12,000 GBW (1 ton). Chair Nickerson stated the intention was to post the limits on all of the Town's dirt roads and some of the paved roads, to get contractors that may be working in the area to contact the Department of Public Works for permission. Mr. Leighton stated the Town may need a second DPW Director just to field phone calls, there is 40 miles of dirt roads. Chair Nickerson replied he doesn't agree, most contractors know a few days in advance when they would be working in Town and the Police Chief has started to stop garbage trucks. Chair Nickerson stated the City of Concord makes Loggers place a temporary apron then make it permanent. Selectman Ober asked if Mr. Leighton had any suggestions because the taxpayers in Town should not be picking up the tab for road damages while the Loggers make money. Mr. Leighton replied a bond should be posted and the signs should be changed to say “thru trucks”. Selectman Ober stated Director VanTassel may decide to give a “blanket” pass but if it rains then the Town must be contacted. Chair Nickerson noted the Board is trying to protect its investment and the Town of Tilton doesn't allow any trucks on their roads in the Spring. The signs will be checked.  










2.0 Zoning Enforcement Officer – Update – Master Plan, TP Ward informed the BOS the review of Master Plan has been completed and the Planning Board voted to hold off on adoption until all of the maps are completed.  SHAC, TP Ward stated the Housing Advisory Committee has held three meetings and they are making great progress. Public Hearing for PSNH tree trimming/cutting – TP Ward reported the Public Hearing was held for tree trimming/cutting on Perkins Road, Hale Road, Tower Hill Road and Brook Road, which was approved by the PB. TP Ward stated Steve Ober asked the important question, if the same standard was applied for scenic roads versus non-scenic roads but the answer varied. TP Ward noted the Town has a Tree Warden (Faith Tobin) Program which should be actively involved by review of projects to provide input to the Planning Board. A joint meeting with Faith Tobin and the PB will be scheduled for June 7th. Giguere Auto Sales – A dual application for a Boundary Line Adjustment and Site Plan Review is scheduled for June. TP Ward reported that the PB is reluctant to go through the bid process for a 3rd party engineer and has been tabled for further discussion. Long Look Lodge/Colm & Kate Brophy – TP Ward stated the ZBA has approved a Use Variance and the PB reviewed the Brophy's Site Plan on 5/17, the Public Hearing will be continued on June 21st for comments from Police, Fire, DPW & the Health Officer. TP Ward stated the Police Chief has expressed concern with traffic and overflow parking. TP Ward informed the Board that Lori Graham, a Knox Mountain resident but not an abutter, has expressed opposition and will be attending the 6/21 PB meeting. Environmental Procedure for Tax Deeded Properties – TP Ward and the BOS briefly discussed junk cars located on Hermit Lake. The environmental procedure e-mail from TP Ward has been taken under advisement by the BOS. Septic tanks located on Town Property – TP Ward informed the Board that Bill Tobin has taken the lead regarding this issue and he is providing more of a supportive role but he would check with Bill Tobin on any progress.             






 





       

3.0 Public Hearing on LIHA Learner's Weekend –  The Public Hearing was opened at 7:15 p.m. TA Veloski reported that all of the Town's Department Heads have signed off on the event. Learner's Weekend is scheduled to start on June 9th. The Public Hearing was left open for public comment and closed at 7:44 p.m. 










4.0  Old Business 









  4.1
Turkey Bridge  –  TA Veloski stated Town Counsel has reviewed the contract and made a few comments that have been included. Selectman Ober made a motion to accept the contract for the repair of Turkey Bridge by M.A. Bean & Associates. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.               

  4.2 Board/Committee Re-appointments – TA Veloski stated he has sent out letters to all of the Boards/Committees Members up for appointment. The ZBA will be asked to meet with the Board next week. 

   





  4.3 E-mail from Jon Martin Re: Property dispute – TA Veloski stated the Town may need to do a Boundary Line Adjustment, the Surveyor has said there is a 6-10 foot discrepancy from the stone wall and Mr. Martin has been a taxpayer since 1960. TA Veloski to discuss a solution with Attorney Boldt on behalf of the Board and report back. 4.4 Letter from Attorney Boldt to Mark Robataille – The BOS reviewed.        
  4.5
Tax Deeded Properties – Four of the properties remain on the list out of sixteen.
  4.6 State Road Maintenance – Chair Nickerson reported a meeting was held with the State yesterday and Pike Industries has already decided what they will be doing to fix the roads, which have been marked. The Steele Hill Road bump was where the new section of road met the old section, the Morrison Farm section was not built to specifications and Wells Road needs new under drain. Chair Nickerson noted the State was told that the Town will not take over the roads until they are fixed.  











5.0 New Business     




  




  5.1
”Y” Project  – TA Veloski informed the Board there was a problem with gray water, which turned clear until the property owner started doing their laundry. Health Officer Tobin is looking into the issue.   



  



  5.2
Cleaning Services – TA Veloski reported the current cleaning person, Lynn, will no longer be able to provide cleaning services due to health reasons. The BOS agreed it was okay to advertise the opening. The Board regretfully accepted her resignation.  
  5.3 Clean Water Grants – TA Veloski stated a workshop will be held on June 15, 2012 at the NH DES Offices.    

  





  
  5.4 Board of Selectmen – Summer Hours – TA Veloski provided the BOS with a tentative summer schedule to begin the first week in June. BOS to review.    

   

  
  








 


6.0  Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – None at this time.  




        








7.0  Review and Approve Draft Minutes 





  
  7.1 5/23/2012 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of May 23, 2012. Selectman Giunta motioned to approve the meeting minutes of May 23, 2012 with corrections. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  








8.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.












9.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – None at this time.     




  









10.0 Correspondence – BOS reviewed. 




        



            

 





11.0 Selectman's Reports








       11.1 Liability Insurance – Selectman Ober asked if the Library is under the Town's Liability Insurance. TA Veloski to check. 




            11.2 DPW – Road ditching – Selectman Ober stated the road ditching being accomplished by the DPW is a major improvement and you can see the water is actually moving now!! 








  

 


12.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:03 p.m.














13.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 6, 2012 @ 6:30 pm. at the Town Offices.
 






Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

05/30/2012

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


